
                                          STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

             SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES APRIL 25, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.   

The first quarter 941 was sent for the treasurer.  

The selectmen discussed the letter from Avitar about the utility pole court case. Gary Roberge has 

retired and will no longer be available for consul.  

Jay Croteau will call Susan Farrell and Sharon Sweeney about the sexton’s position  and the upcoming 

cemetery trustees.  

Barbara Patnode has said she would be responsible for the outstanding Graz bill.  

Bruce Smith  reported David Brooks would need to contact and  get a deed from Pilisuk.  

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

Jay Croteau said Frank Lucius has agreed to look at the Joslin Road culvert.  

Frank Lucuis and Bob Bergevin supplied the selectmen with  photos of each of the four cemeteries  with 

recommendations of tree removal, stone repairs and ground mowing and maintenance issues. The 

Town of Surry has  signed agreement with Keene Monument  for $5440.00 for stone repairs in the South 

Cemetery.  They have asked Durwin Clark for an estimate for the mowing , weed whacking and leaf 

blowing and have also  requested to have the flags picked up off the ground.  Bob Bergevin may have a a 

better source of flags for next year. They have also asked to have a tree taken down in the cemetery 

next to Leon Watkins. 

Shane Hakala asked for a building permit  application. 

Charlie Lane asked for a building permit application. 

The road sweeper will be sweeping at the town hall tomorrow .  

The selectmen discussed the next culverts to be repaired on the Mine Ledge Rd.  Bruce Smith added a 

missed culver to the culvert map.  

The selectmen discussed the hazard mitigation plan, the culvert study the Pond Road culvert and the 

upper Pond  Road Culvert.  

Bruce Smith was unable to contact Mrs. Hurst regarding her outstanding tax bill. 



Pete Bissel spoke with the selectmen about the need for a zoning oridinance for small buildings under a 

100 sq. ft.  

The selectmen signed the payment for the brush fire in Alstead.  

The quarterly reports for the state will need to be made out and submitted.  

The cemetery flash drive was updated Bruce Smith.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

   


